SANDHILL RIVER WATERSHED DISTRICT

June 1, 1953

The Board of Directors of the Sand Hill River Drainage and Conservancy District met at Beltrami, Minnesota, on the June 1, 1953.

All directors were present.

The meeting was called to order by the President, Ole G. Olson, and he requested the secretary to read the minutes of the meeting held on the 28th day of May 1953. There being no omissions or corrections, the President approved the minutes as read.

The purpose of this meeting was to inspect the east end of the ditch district in Mahnomen County because J.H. Swiers, who owns land in Mahnomen County but is not included in the district, wanted to ditch water on his land with outlet in the Sand Hill River.

The directors then proceeded to inspect that part of the ditch in Mahnomen County to decide if it would be advisable to permit Mr. Swiers to ditch his waters into the Sand Hill River. At the same time the directors inspected the proposed ditch of the Gunderson Brothers.

After inspecting the ditch, the directors informed both Mr. Swiers and the Gunderson Brothers that it would necessary to contact their attorney for the purpose of taking the necessary steps to be admitted to the drainage district.

N.J. Mjelde used his car during the inspection and drive 75 miles.

There being no further business, motion made by Martian Braaten and seconded by Charles Sheridan to adjourn. Motion carried, and the president declared the meeting duly adjourned.

N.J. Mjelde, Secretary

A bill by the Strander Abstract Co. amounting to \$53.25 for premiums on bonds for Henry Nolte, Ole G. Olson and Martin Braaten was presented to the directors. Motion made by Charles Sheridan and seconded by Martin Braaten that the bill be allowed and paid in the usual manner. Motion carried.